
 

24 August 2009 
 
 
Clarification No 2 for open call for tenders: 
 
Framework service contract(s) for expert assistance on integrated environmental assessments 
(2 lots) 
 
Reference number: EEA/IEA/09/003 
 
 
 
Question 
 
Is it required that tenders, in particular any official documents included therein, which are not drafted 
in English are translated into English? 
 
 
Answer 
 
In accordance with Section IV.3.6 of the Contract notice, tenders or requests to participate may be 
drawn up in any of the following languages: Spanish; Danish; German; Greek; English; French; 
Italian; Dutch; Portuguese; Finnish; Swedish; Czech; Estonian; Hungarian; Lithuanian; Latvian; 
Maltese; Polish; Slovak; Slovenian; Irish; Bulgarian; Romanian; as well as Icelandic; Norwegian; and 
Turkish.  
 
Translation of tenders or any parts thereof into English is thus not required.  
 
 


